

**Village Enhancement Committee Meeting Minutes**  
**April 12, 2023**

Meeting opened @ 5:30 p.m.

Members present: Marie Daigle (chair), Judy Lewald, Melissa Hoisington, Jed Nickerson, Jan Royall, Katherine Donnelly

Members absent: Susan Davis, Ashley Hopwood Farrar, Todd Towle

1. **Motion to accept March minutes.** Marie approved. Jan seconded.
2. **Utility Box Art Project Update**
  - We looked at 4 submissions.
  - We chose 2 artists.
  - Katherine will reach out to both to ask for a clearer example of what the design will look like on the box.
  - We will make final selections by the May meeting.
  - Designed may be shared with the selectman at their next meeting.
3. **Riverside Project**
  - Jan has met with Billy Gilmore and Bob Lightbody.
  - Jan had additional information from DOT in an email. (attached)
4. **Benches**
  - Marie showed possible choices for purchasing benches online.
  - 7 possible locations for benches along the new sidewalks were discussed.
  - Some locations will require permission by landowners.
  - Some benches will be 4 feet in length and some will be 6 feet.

Meeting was closed @ 6:30 PM

Next meeting , Wednesday, May 10, 2023 @ 5:30